
 

November 19, 2020 

 
Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 
As we begin distance learning (grades 3-12) and hybrid learning (grades K-2) on Monday, November 23, 2020, we 
would like you to be aware of the following items: 
 

--Communication:  ​Please regularly check the school district website and the Infinite Campus Parent Portal for 
school district updates. 

--Food Service:​ Beginning Monday, November 23, 2020 meal pick-ups will be available for those students in 
3​rd​-12​th​ grade that are distant learning.  Pick-ups will be at the pool doors between the 11:00am - 11:45am.  
Please email Leann Drees (​ldrees@leroy.k12.mn.us​) or Nikki Bergen (​nbergan@leroy.k12.mn.us​) if you are 
interested.  Deadline to do so is this Friday, November 20, 2020 as the kitchen needs a lunch count.  Please note 
the menu is subject to change daily. 

--Internet Access:​ The LeRoy Community Center and Ostrander Community Center will be available to those 
families with no internet or spotty internet.  Please contact the office if you would like to utilize this service. 

--Student Attendance:​ Grades 6-12 will follow daily schedule by logging on to Google Classroom (M, T, Th, 
F), grades 6-12 on Wednesday will have homeroom from 8:15-8:45am, 9-10:00am WIN Time, 12:30-1:30pm 
WIN Time, Grades 3-5 will follow teacher’s correspondence through use of Google Classroom and Grades K-2 
will be in-person/hybrid learning with an AM/PM schedule (teachers will be corresponding) 

--Activities:​  Due to the recent Governor’s Proclamation, athletic activities will be ‘paused’ from 11:59pm on 
Friday, November 20, 2020 through Friday, December 18, 2020.  Community Education Classes are also 
‘paused’. 

--Child Care:​ If your student is in need of child care with Cardinal Kids, please contact Diane Whalen at 
507/202-1381 or by email at ​dwhalen@leroy.k12.mn.us​  Mrs. Whalen will be sending a communication this 
week to families, outlining further specifics. 

--School Building:​ Parents/guardians are asked to continue to pick-up/drop-off students in specified areas of 
the building.  Also, all facility rentals and school equipment rentals are ‘paused’. 

--Pool:​  Due to the recent Governor’s Proclamation, the pool will be closed through Friday, December 18, 2020. 

--Masks:​  If a student is in need of a mask, please reach out to the school district.  Masks are provided to every 
student. 

--Mental Health:​  Free resources for families: ​The National Alliance on Mental Illness: 800-950-6264, ​Crisis 
Text Line: text "HELLO" to 741741, Minnesota Warmline: toll free 877-404-3190 or text "Support" to 85511 

We thank you for your continued support and patience as we venture through these times.  It takes all of us working 
together to make sure our children receive the best possible support and service! 
 
Thank you, 
 
Aaron Hungerholt Jennifer Backer-Johnson 
 
Aaron Hungerholt, K-12 Building Principal Jennifer Backer-Johnson, Superintendent of Schools 

 

mailto:dwhalen@leroy.k12.mn.us

